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Faculty Senate Steering Committee


Meeting Minutes

           November 29, 2010, 3:00 pm



Senate Chambers
___________________________________________________________________
Members Present – K. Butler, J. Brickey, N. Callender, R. Clark, L. Dubek, J. Dooley, P. Fischer, Z. Khan, A. Lutz, K. Nofsinger
Members Absent – R. Heinrich, G. Zlotky

Members Excused – 

Additional Attendees – 
___________________________________________________________________

Action Items

1.  A discussion was had concerning having an agenda for the Academic Affairs Liaison Committee Meeting. Warner will create an agenda for these meetings in the future.

2. Warner has agreed to become the Interim Chair of the Geosciences Department due to the lack of other qualified internal candidates and the inability to hire external candidates. Warner stated that for him to stay on as the Past President next year, a senate vote would be required.

3. The TAF Committee Chair is held by the Faculty Senate Past President. A concern was raised that since the current TAF Committee Chair was not a representative of the Senate since she had resigned that the TAF Committee was not fully represented by members of the Faculty Senate. Another concern was that a Department Chair was the Chairman of the TAF Committee. Warner would like to speak with the current chair of the TAF Committee prior to taking a vote of the Senate. It was suggested that the language of the guidelines for the TAF Committee be rewritten as “Past President or a designee of the Senate”.

4. A University College Intake Model Proposal was presented dealing with advising and retention. Several concerns with this program are 1) lack of discipline specific advising and 2) lack of dealing with students with many hours. Warner will request of the full Senate that we present specific issues/scenarios/case studies to inform the University College with this effort. Warner also presented the Wilkes System for student monitoring which soon becomes effective. Warner will bring up concerns about how the model was developed and presented with the Provost at the next Academic Affairs Liaison Committee Meeting. Zaph brought up the fact that the model does not address the student population of MTSU. Warner will present these concerns to Dean Boyle.

5. Warner will present the Academic Freedom and Responsibility Policy to the Senate in December.

6. Warner will present a request for a Standing Committee for Active Duty Military/Veteran Issues at the next Senate Meeting. Attendance issues can be handled by this committee. Other institutions may have a good model for how to deal with this issue.

7. Weapons on campus was discussed. Several emails were presented detailing the questions to and answers from Ms. Zimmerman.

8. A TUFS topics letter was proposed based upon the issues addressed within the letter to President McPhee. Warner will email Jeff Burman about the 6 year graduation rate outcome and the fact that transfer students do not count towards this outcome. Alfred raised the issue that the multipliers/scaling factors are not clear or understandable. Alfred suggested that we could request rationale for all of the iterations of the funding formula.

9. The new budget and funding formula information were presented and will be presented to the Senate in December.
Respectfully submitted,

Nate Callender
2010-2011 Faculty Senate Recording Secretary
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